
Ruth Laane With Her Friend Boris Segal 

This is me with a friend of our family Boris Segal, my close friend's husband. Boris lives in Israel. He
visited us in Tallinn. This photo was taken in the Kadriorg Park in 2005. In 1972 I went to work as
an editor in the scientific literature publishing house. This is where I still work. We are a team of
associates, and I like it there. We can discuss any subject without having any concerns. I find it
very important to trust my peers. I've never faced any anti-Semitism through the years of my work.
It is true. It does not exist even now. Recently, the staff was reduced in our publishing house. Three
editors have kept their jobs, and I'm one of them. If they wanted they could easily get rid of me,
considering that I'm of pensioner's age. After my grandmother died, we didn't celebrate Jewish
holidays in full range, though we did follow some rules. It goes without saying that we always had
matzah at Pesach. My close friend always invited me to celebrate Pesach at her home, and we
celebrated Rosh-Hashanah at home, and fasted at Yom Kippur. During perestroika the Jewish life
began to revive in Tallinn. A Jewish community was officially registered in Estonia. Now our
community is strong and has its part in the life of each Jewish person in Estonia. Believers and non-
believers need it equally. It's good to have a community and a synagogue. We can remain Jewish
thanks to this, because otherwise we might get lost among other nations. I attend celebrations and
events in the community. I help the community as much as I can. I still work and cannot take an
active part in the community activities, but I find it very important to be aware that it is there and I
can go there at any time. Children and old people need the community. Everybody finds what one
needs in the community, and everybody can contribute to it. My mother was still with us, when the
community was established, and she could see changes in our life. Mama died in 1995. She was
buried in the Jewish cemetery where her parents and Haja-Dusha had been buried before. I love the
Russian literature and Russian films. I have access to these in independent Estonia, as well as
many other literary and cinematographic works and films that were banned in the USSR. I enjoy
traveling to Moscow and Petersburg when I can. I felt very sad looking at St. Petersburg a few years
ago. I had a feeling that it would collapse. I had a similar feeling about Tallinn during the Soviet
rule. It was like everything was going to collapse and there would be nothing left to restore.
However, the city is changing for the better. People develop the sense of ownership: this is my city
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and I want it to be clean and nice.
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